
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

WHAT’S HAPPENING 

A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 
If you wish to have your non-profit event listed, please contact the Town Office. 

June 3rd  EOL Auxiliary Mother’s Day Tea, Bingo & Bake Sale- 2:00pm 

June 7th Yard waste pickup have bags in back alley by 8am 

June 6th,13th Drop-in Walking Soccer- 6:30pm Eatonia Football Field 

June 10th  Eaton School Grad Class of 2023 at 3:30pm, Grad Parade at 5:30pm 

June 15th  Electronic Collection Event 10:00am – 4:00Ppm  

June 17th  4 on 4 Beach Volleyball Tourney 

June 18th  Father’s Day 

June 18th  St Paul Lutheran Church Fathers Day  Service 9am - Coffee to follow 

June 18th Mantario Lions Club  Fathers Day Rib Supper 4:30pm-7:00pm 

June 20th  West Central Jr Football Meeting 7pm  

June 24th Eatonia Show & Shine -11am -4pm 

July 1st  Canada Day 

June 2023 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

Monday, June 5th 

Monday, June 19th 
 

 

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

Thursday, June 1st  
Thursday, June 15th  
Thursday, June 29th 

 
 
  
 
 
 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for payment 

of 2023 taxes. The following discounts will be 

applied to Municipal tax payments made during 

that month: 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions feel free to  

call the office. 

 

Drinking Water Quality and Compliance 
Annual Notice to Consumers 

 

The Water Security Agency requires that at least once a year, 
the town provides notification to consumers of the quality of 
water produced and supplied as well as information on the 
performance of the waterworks in submitting samples as 

required by the Permit to Operate a waterworks. 
 

The Annual Notice to Consumers for the Town of Eatonia’s 
water quality and sample submission for the 2022 calendar 
year can be viewed at the Town Office during regular office 

hours or visit the town’s webpage at www.eatonia.ca. 

 

 

WATERING HOURS 
 

Even numbered houses can water on 
even calendar days 

Odd numbered houses can water on 
odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and evenings 

from 
7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 

 
Please note that watering hours are 

effective 
throughout the calendar year. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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On Tuesday, May 23, 2023, the Town of Eatonia sent out a notice asking residents not to park on the streets to allow 

the sweepers to clean the town streets.  Residents would have received this notice by email, text and/or voice call.   

 

If you did not receive this notice at all, it could be because you have not yet signed up for NECC (Newcombe-Eatonia-

Chesterfield-Connect). NECC is a communication system that assists in sharing important local information. This 

system is used by the R.M. of Newcombe, Town of Eatonia and R.M. of Chesterfield to communicate with residents 

by text, phone and/or email but we need you to sign up for it.   

 

Although this was not an emergency, we want to make sure that we are able to communicate with ALL residents of 

the municipality’s if an emergency, such as a drinking water advisory, evacuation, fire emergency alert, etc. was to 

happen. This system will also be used by the municipalities to send out emergency alerts from the RCMP.   

 

You can self-register by using the following line https://cenc.allnetconnect.ca/Pubs/register.aspx which can also be 

found on the Town of Eatonia website at www.eatonia.ca.  You can also stop by your municipal office to sign up.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact either:  

• Cheryl Bailey – Town of Eatonia – 306-967-2251 

• Tosha Kozicki – R.M. of Chesterfield – 306-967-2222 

• Yvette Schuh – R.M. of Newcombe – 306-463-3338 

 

 

https://cenc.allnetconnect.ca/Pubs/register.aspx
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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The Eatonia Heritage Board would like 
to congratulate. 

Ted Douglas 
2023 Senior of the Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsored by 

Summer Student Required 
 

The Town of Eatonia requires 1 summer student to work in 
the Public Works Department to cut grass, tend to flowers 

and trees, and other miscellaneous duties. 
 

Must have valid driver’s license. 

 

The position will start the around the beginning of  
July 2023. 

For more information on this position contact the 

Town Office at 306-967-2251 

 

Applications can be sent to: 
 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Fax to 306-967-2267 
Email to eatonia@sasktel.net 
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital 

sign to advertise your business needs, community 

events, birthdays, baby announcements, anniversaries, 

engagements, hockey games, reunions and 

employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          

*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to 

change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Jerry 

Fuerstenberg at 306-967-2101 if you have any 

questions or if you would like to discuss your options. 

 

We would like to extend a heartfelt thank-you to our 
amazing community. The past few months leading up to 
& after our wedding we have been showered love. From 
texts, phone calls & conversations in the middle of the 
street; to cards, gifts & words of support. Thank you to 
everyone who took the time to wish us well & offer 
advice. To everyone who attended the bridal shower 
despite the insane snowstorm: Thank you! We are so 
humbled by the encouragement from our friends, family, 
and the community and are truly grateful to call Eatonia 
home.  

 
• Randi & Matthew McKinnon  
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The Class of 2023 will be doing 

a parade through town on 
Saturday June 10th at 

approximately 5:30pm. 
 

We would love to see the 
community line the streets of 

Eatonia to celebrate this exciting 
milestone with us! Please have a 
look at the parade route so you 

don’t miss us. 
 

 



 

P a g e  9 | 20 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

P a g e  10 | 20 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP WANTED 
 

The Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 is 
accepting applications for: 

 

Seasonal Utility Worker 
And 

Summer Student 
 

Duties to include: rock picking, dust control, grass 
mowing, putting up signs etc. 

 
Applicants must have a valid class 5 driver’s license. 

The RM offers competitive wages and benefits 
(health & dental plan, disability insurance, pension 

plan). 
 

Please reply by mail, fax, e-mail or in person to R.M. 
of Chesterfield No. 261, 205 Main Street, Box 70, 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0; Fax. 306-967-2424 or 
 Email: ceo@rmofchesterfield261.ca 

 

mailto:ceo@rmofchesterfield261.ca
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EATONIA CEMETERY INFORMATION 

 

A public work bee will not be required this year as the cleanup has already been completed.  

The Catechism children of St. Joseph’s Parish were glad to undertake this service project for 

their grandparents and the community. We extend our thanks to them and to their leaders for 

their worthwhile contribution! 

Improvement projects are slated to continue in Block 2 soon. This block is situated on the 

immediate right (north) of the road through the main entrance gate. It has some of the oldest 

monuments in the cemetery, with many in need of attention. Some fibreglass and concrete 

grave covers remain and are to be removed. If you have been notified in this regard and have 

not completed the necessary paperwork, please contact the Town Office. If you have chosen 

to do your own work, it is now timely but still requires notification with the Town Office. Your 

cooperation is appreciated. 

The Cemetery Committee 

 

The Eatonia Fire Brigade will be bringing in a state-of-the-art fire simulation training 

trailer provided by the Kindersley Fire Department on 

June 24
th
 at the Show & Shine.  

The trailer has three rooms allowing lessons in Kitchen Safety, Bedroom Safety, and 

an introduction to Industrial safety.  

Come out and have look inside this trailer to see what it is all about.  
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WOOD PELLETS FOR LITTER BOXES it's a game changer! 
 

Like so many people we spent $19-$25 for a box of litter for years and years.  Presently it's hard to find certain types of litter and prices are going up.  I 

wanted to share with you a tip that was passed along to me. 

 

Wood pellets can be used for litter boxes and this will change your pocket book forever!  We have been using wood pellets for about 9 months and love it 

for our cat.  The training takes about 3 weeks as you add it slowly to whatever you are using and also add whenever you scoop out clumps. 

 

Watch the two You Tube video's below as they are both very informative.  We bought 2 of the same size pans and used bolts/washers to rise it up instead of 

wooden blocks as in one of the video's.   

 

We bought our wood pellets at Peavy Mart in Kindersley but I also found them at Home Depot.  Peavy Mart is appx. $6-$9 for 40lbs. Home Depot is pretty 

much the same price for 40 lbs. I would call ahead though to make sure they have them in inventory.  

 

It's a smart idea when you do buy them to get a lot as they go fast for other uses.  We ended up after our cat was trained buying 13 bags and since last 

August roughly we have used 5 40lbs bags which equaled $40 appx. as we bought ours on sale for appx. $7 a bag at Peavy Mart.  You want the wood 

pellets for stoves not BBQ's totally different prices. Spruce Pointe is the brand we used. I am currently also looking around for other places in case 

inventories aren't replenished because of shortages. 

 

No more clay in the house or trailed around from a cats paws.  It smells better, mind you when your cat does a number 2 it will still have a slight odor here 

and there.  When the cat pee's it just expands the pellets and turns to saw dust and it drops down the holes into the bottom pan.  It happens naturally when 

they dig.  We still scoop every other day and we sift the pans every 4-6 days depending how many cats you have.  We also put in 2 inches of pellets in the 

cats pan. 

 

Watch the video's for a better understanding of how easy it is.    

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fRvRxHGDcm4&t=9s 

Video is called: How to clean cat litter boxes using pine pellets. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xg-9TkPydiM&t=525s   

Video is called: How to switch from cat clay litter to pine pellets. 

Gwen Britton 
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Remember to get your Chase the Ace 

tickets, the proceeds will be going to the 

pool liner project. 

You can now e-transfer to purpose 

tickets! 

E-Transfer to - eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
Password - poolliner 
Tickets $5 each 
Please include Name, Phone Number 
and Mailing Address in the memo. Photo 
of the ticket will be sent to the purchaser. 
 

We have been busy preparing the pool for 

the upcoming season and things are 

coming along. We are hoping to open the 

pool around mid to end of June with the 

first set of lessons starting in July. 

Dates to Be Determined 

 

 Lesson registration forms will be 

available at the Town Office or the 

swimming pool.  

Lesson fees are DUE the first day of 

lessons.  

Please watch for updates on additional 

public swim times and special events 

once our opening date in June is 

determined. 

 

Adult walking soccer is ideal for those 
individuals for those who are unable to 
play the game in its traditional format and 
for those who are looking to try 
something new and fun. 
The game is a non-competitive, self-
refereed version of soccer, where 
participants walk instead of run and play 
with smaller-sized nets. 
Starting Tuesday, May 2, 9, 16, 30 June 

6, 13 @ 6:30 
Drops-Ins 

@ Eatonia Football Field 
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